
Jan 23rd, 2014 
Dear friends,  
 
As you know our dear friend JP Li passed away on Sunday, January 12th, 2014. From the onset of 
discomfort to his tragic death, it was only 3 hours! All of us are shocked to learn about his sudden 
passing.  
 
As a matter of fact, some of us were expecting to see him the next day for a project at work; some of 
us were expecting to have a get-together lunch to hear his exciting trip to China; some were expecting 
to meet him at the yearly Photonics West show in San Francisco; and some were expecting to see him 
at the 30 year Qinghua (college) class reunion in April…. No one could comprehend what happened to 
JP. We are all succumbed to this overwhelming sadness with a very heavy heart. 
 
While we are all in deep grief, we also have to look ahead to the life without JP. We all love JP dearly 
and we all want to help. 
 
As you know JP and his wife Ying have two kids: Jessica is 14 and Bryan is yet to turn 4. JP also was 
the only son in his family back in China. He was the one to support/help his father and 4 younger 
sisters in China (both emotionally and financially). It is beyond our imagination how devastating this is 
to his family. 
 
At the moment, JP’s wife Ying is working on selling their current house then downgrading to a smaller 
house or apartment so she does not have to bear the burden of the huge mortgage. However, to keep 
Jessica in the same school until her graduation will be challenging after selling their house.  Meanwhile, 
Ying is facing numerous other challenges without JP by her side. 
 
We (JP’s friends in the Bay Area) have set up a Trust Fund JESSICA LI AND BRYAN LI TRUST in the 
name of JP’s two children (see next 2 pages for donation instruction).We strongly encourage everyone 
to help out. JP was such a wonderful person and many of us have been directly or indirectly touched 
by him. Any one attended his funeral was so proud of being JP’s friend. As one of his co-workers from 
Applied Materials said: “What a privilege to have JP in my life!.” If this would have happened to 
anyone else, JP himself would’ve done all his best to help-- that we know for sure! 
 
JP’s colleagues at Applied Materials are working in parallel to find ways to help JP's family.  
 
So everyone, as lucky as we are, we should treasure every day that we live. JP’s passing reminds us 
how wonderful it is to be alive. We all should take good care of ourselves. Nothing is more valuable 
than life. Slow down, enjoy every moment, and help each other. 
 
Please lend your helping hand by making a donation to the trust fund.   
 
Love you all! 
 
 
JP’s friends



 

Donation to the family of JP Li (李济平) 
 

The trust account is now open.  Please write a check payable to 'JESSICA LI AND BRYAN LI 
TRUST'.   
 
You can either mail the check or personally deliver the check to  

Ying Wang 
3985 Bibbits Dr. 
Palo Alto, CA94303 
U.S.A. 

 
You can also write checks directly payable to Ying Wang. 
 
There is no limitation on the donation format.  
 
Selling the existing house will take some time. So at least, in the next few months JP’s wife and kids 
will be at the same address.  
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